
 

19 April 2023 

 

DATES FOR YOUR  DIARY 

 

22nd April—Learning Means 

the World Class Assemblies 

1st May—Reception session 

about Little Wandle 

3rd May—Y5/6 Girls Cricket 

(Ryedale) 

6th May—School closed 

10 May-Scholastic Book Dead-

line 

13th-17th May—SATs Week 

14 May-Governing Body Meet-

ing 

20th May—Rec and Y6 Healthy 

Schools, Child Measurements 

 

22 May-Y6 Literacy, Ryedale 

 

24 May-BREAK UP 

 

3 June-RETURN TO SCHOOL 

Gillamoor C of E Primary 

School 

 

Last  week’s win-
ning House was : 

ELM 

First the blade, then the ear, 

then the full grain. 

Collective Worship Theme = Responsibility & Justice 

This week’s win-
ning House is:  
 
ASH 

Attendance this week is: Explorers: 88.5% Adventurers: 

97.7% Navigators: 96.7% (Overall: 93.1% Target is 96%) 

 

School News and Message from the Headteacher  
 
World Earth Day takes place next week. The focus this year is on reduc-
ing single use plastics. Our Navigators are drawing to the end of their 
Conservation unit ‘Global Warning’, where they have been learning 
about nurdles, recycling and innovative ways of turning our household 
waste into power. This week they were visited by Laura Cooke from the 
waste treatment plant in Allerton, and were fascinated to learn about this 
process, and the way greenhouse gases were reduced as part of this.  
 
Well done to our Explorers who have been working hard in phonics and 
reading so far this term. We have adopted a new phonics scheme—Little 
Wandle—which is ambitious in its expectations for all of our learners and 
the children have risen to the challenge; reading and writing with the 
new resources and books with great determination. Mrs James will be 
holding an information session about Little Wandle  on Wednesday 1st 
May. Do please join us if you have a child in Reception, Year 1, or about 
to join us in September and you would like to know about these chang-
es.  
 
I wanted to finish with a huge thank you to all the parents who completed 
wrap-around school provision survey. This has allowed us to get a better 
idea of the needs of our families and to plan a way forward. We will be in 
touch shortly with sign-up forms for chill-club for September 
 

 

Scholastic  Book Club—Spring Order 

We have created a school account for the Scholastic Book Club—they 
have a fabulous range of  new books, as well as some classics. All 
books are delivered to the school. 
https://schools.scholastic.co.uk/gillamoor-ce/digital-
book-club  
 
School receives money from every purchase which we 
can put towards our own school-book purchases.   
Closing date 10 May. 
 

Mrs Elsey 

PLEASE BE REMINDED THAT WE ARE A NUT AWARE SCHOOL. WE KINDLY REQUEST NO NUTS OR 

NUT DERIVATIVES ARE BROUGHT INTO SCHOOL IN PACKED LUNCHES OR AS SNACKS. . 

https://schools.scholastic.co.uk/gillamoor-ce/digital-book-club?_gl=1*f72w5z*_ga*MTI2NDMwNzQ5MS4xNjk1ODkzNDgw*_ga_NB70H7NPT8*MTY5NjUwMTYwMS4zLjEuMTY5NjUwMTczNC40OS4wLjA.
https://schools.scholastic.co.uk/gillamoor-ce/digital-book-club?_gl=1*f72w5z*_ga*MTI2NDMwNzQ5MS4xNjk1ODkzNDgw*_ga_NB70H7NPT8*MTY5NjUwMTYwMS4zLjEuMTY5NjUwMTczNC40OS4wLjA.


 

We have our next meeting this Monday at 6.30pm at the Royal 

Oak, Gillamoor.  We will be discussing becoming a regiestered 

charity and the Kirkby 10k.   

It would be lovely to see as many of you there as possible, 

Rachel 

 

Class Assemblies—Learning Means the World Conservation Unit 

Our children have a couple of weeks of learning left in their current Learning 

Means the World units, all of which are around the theme of Conservation. To 

share their learning this time, we are holding class assemblies on April 22nd. 

 

They will take place in classrooms as follows: 

2:30pm – Navigators  

2:50pm – Explorers  

3:10pm – Adventurers (In Navigator’s room) 

 

Tea/Coffee will be available in the from Library 2:50pm  – 3:30pm, so please pop 

in before or after your assembly in this window. Adventurers would also like to in-

vite their parents to see the new classroom space, which they can do in the 5 

minutes before their assembly.  We hope you can join us. 

 

 

Safeguarding Parent Voice 

Please could we ask all households to complete the safeguarding parent voice 

survey. This is anonymous but the data collected will allow us to continue to im-

prove our safeguarding support for our pupils. An parent/carer from each separate 

household that your child spends time with should complete this survey. 

Please use the link in the email sent this week, or it can be accessed here:  

https://forms.gle/AE9ztHqVM1FDChMZ9 

  

Free School Meals 

All infant child in the UK receive a free school meals be default, but did you know 

that the school can receive extra funding if you would free school meals anyway?

(Linked to particular benefits and circumstances) If you think this might apply to 

yourselves, but you have not checked because of the free meals for all infants, 

please could you consider doing so. Every extra drop of funding we can secure 

allows us to offer more opportunities for our children. Check our the link for more 

information.  https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals). 

 

Emma, the Family Health Assistant will be not be carrying out 

the National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP) next 

week as originally planned due to staff illness.  This has been 

rearranged for Monday 20th May 2024 (for the Reception 

and Year 6 Children).  A letter was sent home with infor-

mation on the 17 January 204.

 

 

Staff Training/meetings 

Maths course 

SEN training 

 

School Lunches 

 

Week beginning 

22 April is Week 

2 of our  new 

Spring/Summer 

menu 

 

https://forms.gle/AE9ztHqVM1FDChMZ9
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals


 

Online Safety is a serious subject and as teachers, we are keen to help parents under-

stand ways they can act to keep their children safe online. Each week, I will share a link to 

materials from the National Online Safety organisation. This week’s topic is  about setting 

boundaries for gaming. 


